Notice of Variances and Waivers

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

25-6.097

Customer Deposits

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on September 11, 2020, the Florida Public Service Commission, received a petition for from Florida Power & Light Company (FPL), in Docket No. 20200211-EI, seeking a temporary variance or waiver from subsection 25-6.097(3), Florida Administrative Code, as well as from Section 6.3 of FPL’s applicable tariff. The rule subsection addresses the conditions precedent for an electric utility to refund a residential customer’s initial deposit.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: A copy of the petition can be obtained from the Office of Commission Clerk, Florida Public Service Commission, 2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850, (850)413-6770. Any interested person or other agency may submit written comments on the petition by filing them with the Office of Commission Clerk within 14 days after publication of this notice. For additional information, please contact Adria E. Harper, Office of the General Counsel, at (850)413-6082 or at AHarper@psc.state.fl.us.
